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Summary

The activity in the AHG has been low since the last VCEG meeting. Practically no E-mail exchange has taken place.

It is relevant to mention two documents presented to Q.6/16 in the SG16 meeting in Geneva, 3 - 13 April 2006 related to computational efficiency.

Delayed contribution 267

“Requirements for next generation video coding standards”

The focus of the document is future coding methods to be used in mobile communication.  It is pointed out that especially battery lifetime is important in such applications.  CE is seen as a tool to extend battery lifetime and it is asked that relevant requirements are included in the development of future coding standards.

Delayed contribution 268
“The computational efficiency of the “Additional Computationally Efficient Mode”
This is related to work on computational efficiency initiated in Q.6/16 and finalized in Q.1/16.

Further work

Even if the activity has been relatively low recently, the AHG chairs are of the opinion that CE work is important and that there will be more activity along with work towards new coding tools in the future.  Hence it is proposed that the AHG continues.
